The regular meeting of the Harrisville City Council was held on May 11, 2015 at the City Office.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Mayor Dobis and the Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Present: Mayor Dobis, Treasurer Keerl, Clerk Pierce, Council Members: Kaiser, Luenberger, Baird, Sanderson, Thomas,  City Attorney Cook and guests. Absent: Crick.
Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to approve the minutes of April 13, 2015. Motion carried 5-0.
Motion by Luenberger, support by Kaiser to pay the bills in the amount of $29,841.86. Motion carried 5-0.


Mayor Dobis discussed letter from the Alcona Historical Society inviting council members to a special event at Sturgeon Point Lighthouse. The “Michigan Cares for Tourism” group has chosen the lighthouse as one of two locations this year where tourism professionals (volunteers) from all over the State will travel to a two day event and help the Historical Society revitalize this historic attraction. The second day of the event will take place on Tuesday, May 19, from 8:30 am until 5:30 pm.

Mayor Dobis addressed letter from Friends of Sprinkler Lake, indicating that the facility is now under the USFC Huron-Manistee National Forest Administration. They have made the decision to keep Sprinkler Lake Educational Center operational with plans for Day Camp sessions this summer. 
Treasurer Keerl discussed the final adjustments to fiscal year’s (2014-2015) General Operating, Major and Minor Streets, Equipment Pool, Fire Department and Liquor Law Enforcement Funds. Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to accept final adjustments 2014-2015 budget. Motion carried: 5-0. 
Motion by Baird, support by Kaiser to accept 1st quarter water/sewer adjustments. Motion carried: 5-0.
Mayor Dobis discussed new truck bid from Alcona Motors of Lincoln, MI.and bids from three other dealerships.  The total delivered bid from Alcona Motors is $33860.00.  Motion by Sanderson , support by Luenberger to award truck bid from Alcona Motors in the amount of $33860.00 to Alcona Motors. Motion carried: 5-0.
Mayor Dobis informed council that summer water restrictions will be deferred unless needed. Motion by Kaiser, support by Luenberger to defer summer water restrictions unless needed. Motion carried: 5-0.
Harrisville Beautification Committee 2015 request for funding was discussed. The Beautification Committee will receive $350.00 from the city for flowers and materials. Chairperson Jackie Trimmer asked for volunteers to help with the watering and upkeep. Donations will also be gladly accepted. Contact Jackie Trimmer at 724-5702.  Motion by Sanderson, support by Baird to award $350 to the Harrisville Beautification Committee for 2015. Motion carried: 5-0.
The Fireworks Display Permit for 2015 has been received. The display will take place on Saturday, July 4th at dusk at the harbor. Motion by Luenberger, support by Thomas to issue fireworks display permit for the 4th of July fireworks. Motion carried: 5-0.

Alcona County Chamber of Commerce has requested an additional $50.00 from the city to add information about the harbor to the city’s web page. Motion by Sanderson , support by Baird to pay the Alcona County Chamber of Commerce an additional $50.00 to make adjustments to the city’s link in the chambers website about the harbor. Motion carried: 5-0.
REPORTS
                                                                                                                                                       Clerk Pierce reported that the May 5, 2015 state proposal election for the city had a turnout of 114 voters. The city total vote count was 20-yes, 94-no. Thirteen of the votes cast were absent voter ballots.
Planning Commissioner Baird: Next Planning Commission meeting will be June 4, 2015 at 6:30 PM. Rick Duell from NEMCOG will be working with the commission on reviewing the city’s Master Plan which is up for review this year. The commission will also begin review of the Recreation Plan.
County Commissioner Johnston: A new 911 medical dispatch service has been implemented to help with emergency calls while EMS is being dispatched to the site. The county road commission is experiencing delays on the construction of the new road commission building.  
Assist. Fire Chief Keerl reports that volunteer firefighter Ryan Geddert has completed his training in Firefighter 1 and 2. He is now a fully certified firefighter for the department.
Airport Commissioner Boucher reports he has received the first request of the year for airport  use.
Council Last Comments: Alderman Sanderson encourages our city maintenance workers to continue the good work on keeping Main St. looking well.
 Luenberger moved meeting to be adjourned.
Meeting adjourned at 8:09 PM.
Next City Council meeting: June 8, 2015 at 7:00 PM at City Hall.
Mayor ___________________________      Clerk_____________________________  

